The May 3, 2022 regular meeting of the Cogan House Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Howard Fry with Supervisor Lori Douglass attending. Supervisor Daniel Roupp did not attend. There were approximately 14 residents attending. Pledge of allegiance was given and after was public comment. Resident advised of some pot holes on Stryker Road and the culvert pipe across from the house may need to be cleaned out. Chairman Fry said he would tell Supervisor Roupp of this. The minutes of April 5, 2022 were reviewed along with the Bill List and Treasurer's report with no comment. Supervisor Douglass made a motion to accept the minutes, bill list and treasurer's report, Chairman Fry seconded voted 2 – 0 MC.

County of Lycoming Board of Commissioners sent letter announcing the federal fiscal year 2022 Community Development Block Grant is now open. To be used for broad areas of housing, community infrastructure, economic development, & public service. Also, senior citizens, recreation and property acquisition. Lycoming County Conservation District announced they will conduct mosquito surveillance this summer in case you see any boxes around.

Nothing was reported for the EMA/Hazardous Mitigation.

Road Master was not present.

No Old Business

New Business there was 3 Pavilion Rentals applications. Guild's 7/16/22, Riley 4/23/22 and Barger 5/22/22 and all were approved by Supervisors.

Blossburg Fireman's Ambulance Association are requesting a donation of \$4,000.00 to help fit the new ambulance inside. It was discussed by residents and supervisors and was decided that the Township would donate out of the second installment of the ARPA money. Chairman Fry made a motion to make the donation from ARPA money in the amount of \$5,000.00, Supervisor Douglass seconded, voted 2-0 MC. It was also asked if we knew what the scratch rate was from Liberty and Blossburg, Chairman Fry did not have that answer. Question was asked how Trout Run is doing with Regional Ambulance, Chairman Fry stated they are still working on getting the people to make the roster full. The Commissioners did step up with their portion of contribution to the regional ambulance service. Chairman Fry advised during the conversation with all the requests receiving from fire and ambulance there is a chance of the possibility of raising the fire tax levy at some point. This will be reviewed at a later date when they have more information on what is happening.

Letter of Intent from EXCO for consumptive use of water not to exceed 2 million gals per day for Emig Pad 1 in Cogan House Township. EQT notice for consumptive use of water for Elbow Pad B not to exceed 4 million gals per day. Meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM Payroll was signed.

Secetary		
	590	